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Good afternoon everybody. My name is Kenichi Oyanagi and the person next to me is my wife, Yuri. 

Today, I will give a testimony about my meeting with True Mother and how it became the origin of 

hyojeong within me and a turning point in my life. I will also tell you about meeting a spiritual child. 

 

When I was in my third year of university studies, I participated in the Japan Top Gun College 2017 

Workshop, which True Mother hosted, and I performed an energetic song "Cheering for God's will" in 

front of True Mother. At that time, looking at True Mother's eyes, I felt the love and expectation she has 

for us. So, I made the big decision to dedicate my life to True Mother. I had dreamed of being a physicist 

until my third year of college, but when I thought about True Mother's difficult course, I realized that I 

should take the more public path of becoming a leader within the church. 

 

"As Cheon Il Guk special envoys, you will work with an unchanging heart until we celebrate the day of 

victory. Isn't that right?" After hearing True Mother say this, I made a firm decision to become a special 

envoy of Japan and to bring about victory for True Mother through witnessing activities. That was my 

decision. 

 

 
 

 After witnessing for a year, I was able to bring in one spiritual child. My spiritual child is now in the 

fourth year of college and is working hard to become a high school teacher who spreads true love. My 

spiritual child is passionate and always strives to fulfill God's will. My spiritual child also adores and 

respects True Parents. 

 

My spiritual child is the greatest gift God has given me. I can feel God's love exists in the memories we 

had together and a warmth that is difficult to describe but that still remains. True Mother's great love is 

present in the witnessing activities we do every day, and I feel a parental desire to help us grow us and to 

perfect love. 

 

I recently started family life. My wife Yuri is also pursuing a career in public service. At the end of 

September, this year, our first child, a third-generation member, will be born. In the future, we will build a 

happy family by relying on one another, and we will surely achieve victory as a CheonBo family. 

 

The University of Tokyo, which I am responsible for as the CARP president, is said to be a symbol of 

Japan. So, I pledge to restore this university, so it becomes the heavenly University of Tokyo that serves 

Heavenly Parent and moves forward as a leader that helps realize a heavenly unified Japan. Thank you, 

True Parents. I love you. 

 


